

April 6, 2013

Mr. Shawn Smith
Key West City Attorney
3132 Flagler Avenue
Key West FL 33040

Dear Shawn:

The Board of Directors of Last Stand supports the proposed ballot summary for the October 1<sup>st</sup> referendum as well as the proposed ballot caption. As drafted for approval by the full City Commission, the language fairly states the question for voter consideration:

Proposed Ballot Caption:

Binding referendum to conduct study regarding feasibility of widening the main Key West ship channel.

**Proposed Ballot Summary:** 

Shall the City of Key West request that the Army Corp of Engineers conduct a comprehensive feasibility study, at no monetary cost to the City, to determine the environmental, economic and social impacts of widening the Key West Main Ship Channel for use by modern and longer cruise ships while also addressing navigational safety?

Thanks for helping all parties reach agreement on this important question.

For the Board of Directors,

Naja Girard, President

Last Stand

Cc: Commissioner Tony Yaniz